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TIME AND PLACE: The public hearing was called to order at 10:00 a.m. at the 

Department of Health Professions.  The purpose for the 
hearing was to receive public comment pursuant to its 
study into the need to regulate the emerging profession:  
Medical Laboratory Scientists (MLS) / Medical 
Laboratory Technicians (MLT). 
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PRESENTATION: Sherri Johnson, researcher for HB601(2010) provided 

background information regarding the need to regulate 
Clinical Laboratory Scientists and Clinical Laboratory 
Technicians. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 

Kathryn Sudduth, CG (ASCP)CM, DLMCM 
Ms. Sudduth is a MLS with over 40 years experience in 
Cytogenics.  She strongly supports the concept of 
certification and continuing education.  She would like 
HB601(2010) amended to include cytogenetic 
technologists. 
 
Randy Vandevander, Laboratory Administrative Director, 
August Health, Speaking on behalf of the Virginia Society 
of Clinical Laboratory Science (VSCLS) 
Mr. Vandevander stated that cause of harm is difficult to 
quantitate in terms of actual cases, but that the risk of 
harm is present.  He supports regulation of MLS and 
MLTs. 
 
Karen Gordon, President VSCLS, NVCC 
Ms. Gordon is in support of HB601(2010).  She feels that 
cause of harm is evident and that education is paramount. 
 
Teresa Nadder, Ph.D., MLS(ASLP)CM, Chair and 
Associate Professor, Dept. of CLS, VCU 
Dr. Nadder stated that often there is the concern that 
regulation could have a negative impact on personnel 
available to fill positions.  Evidence has not shown this to 
be the case in Virginia.  Dr. Nadder agrees that regulation 
of medical laboratory professions at the state level will 
provide more accurate and reliable mechanisms to 
identify, collect data on, and provide access to Virginia’s 
laboratory workforce.  Ms. Nadder is in support of 
HB601(2010). 
 
Neysa Simmers, MLS, M.Ed., MBA 
Retired Healthcare Administration 
Ms. Simmers is in support of HB601(2010) and feels that 
MLT’s and MLS’s need to be properly educated and 
trained to protect the public. 
 
Elissa Passiment, Exec.VP of ASCLS 
Ms. Passiment stated that federal regulations are a 
baseline and not standard state to state.  Medical practices 
have changed greatly yet federal regulations have not 
evolved.  
She is in agreement that there is the issue of potential 
patient harm and the need to regulate laboratory 
professionals beyond the current requirements.  
 



 
 
Roxanne Mercer , Assoc. Lab Profession, VCU Health 
System 
Ms. Mercer stated that VCU supports HB601(2010) and 
that education and training are essential. 
 
Emy Morris, VCU Health system 
Ms. Morris stated that education can not be stressed 
enough in the training and continuing education for 
MLT’s and MLS’.  She supports HB601(2010).  Ms. 
Morris read a letter from Shelby Wilber, MT(ASCP) who 
also supports HB601(2010). 
 
Bill Koyien, VCU Health System, VCU Lab 
Mr. Koyien agrees with HB601(2010). 
 
Gary Mosman, Riverside Tappahannock Hospital-Lab 
Director 
Mr. Mosman stated that time constraints, lack of 
education and point of care issues are all reasons that he 
supports HB601(2010).   
 
Paul Speidell, VP, Virginia Hospital & Healthcare 
Association 
Mr. Speidell stated that it is important that regulation, if 
any, does not exceed that necessary to protect the public 
and ensure safe and high quality health care. 
 
Paula Mosman, Retired MLT 
Mrs. Mosman stated that education and knowledge of 
equipment are essential.  She agrees with HB601(2010). 
 

ADJOURNMENT: The public hearing adjourned at 2:38 p.m. 
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